
 

YOUR community. YOUR voice. 
 
Your Ward Councillors are: 
 
Councillor Michael Cooke 
Councillor Anne Glover 
Councillor Wayne Naylor 
 
 

 
 
 

 

The Oak Centre, Bendbow Rise, 
Braunstone 

 On Tuesday, 17 April 2012 

Starting at 5:30 pm 
 

The meeting will be in two parts 
 

  
5:30pm – 6:00pm 

  
Meet your Councillors and local 
service providers dealing with:- 

 

• Leicester in Bloom 

• Recycling 

• Police 

• City Warden 

• Neighbourhood Housing Office 

• Citizens Advice Bureau 

• General Council Matters and 
Other Issues.  

6:00pm – 7:30pm 
  

Get involved in your area and 
planning for the future. There will be 
presentations and discussions on: 

  

• Recycling 

• Prince’s Trust 

• Choice Advice Service 

• Councillor’s Update 

• Community Meeting Budget 
  

  
  
  



 

 
  
  

Making Meetings Accessible to All 
  
WHEELCHAIR   
Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold 
meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you 
have any concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please 
contact the Democratic Services Officer on the details provided. 
  
BRAILLE / AUDIO TAPE – CD / TRANSLATION 
If you require this agenda or a particular part of it to be translated or 
provided on audio tape, the Democratic Services Officer can organise this 
for you (production times will depend on equipment facility availability). In 
certain cases, subject to the agreement of the local Councillors, 
translation facilities can be provided at the meeting.  
  
INDUCTION LOOPS – HEARING AT MEETINGS 
We provide a loop system at every meeting for people with hearing aids. If 
you have a hearing aid, please speak to the Democratic Services Officer 
at the meeting for further assistance if you think you won’t be able to hear 
what’s being discussed. There is also a facility which can help people 
hear better if you don’t have a hearing aid but are hard of hearing, again 
please speak to the Democratic Services Officer about this. 
  

  
  
 



 

 
  

  

INFORMATION FAIR 
  

PLEASE SEE BELOW FOR DETAILS OF SERVICE 
REPRESENTATIVES YOU CAN TALK TO AT THIS MEETING 

  
You can raise matters of concern, give opinions and find out information 

which may be of use. 

  
Leicester in Bloom 

 
Find out about the ‘It’s Your 

Neighbourhood’ initiative from the 
Royal Horticultural Society in 
partnership with Leicester City 

Council. 

Recycling 
 
Find out more information about 
how to recycle if you live in a flat or 
raise any general queries related to 

recycling.  

Police Issues 
  

Talk to your Local Police about 
issues or raise general queries. 

City Warden 
 

The City Warden for the 
Braunstone Park and Rowley 
Fields ward will be present.  

Neighbourhood Housing Office 
 

A representative from the local 
Neighbourhood Housing Office will 

be present.  

Citizens Advice Bureau 
 

A representative from the Citizens 
Advice Bureau will be present.  

Ward Councillors and General Information 
  

Talk to your local Councillors or raise general queries 

  
  
 



 

 

The first part of the agenda covers formal items which the 
Councillors need to deal with to ensure that regulations on 
holding meetings are kept to. 
 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 

 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

 

 The first main item on the agenda is Declarations of Interest where Councillors 
have to say if there is anything on the agenda they have a personal interest in. 
For example if a meeting was due to discuss a budget application put forward 
by a community group and one of the Councillors was a member of that group, 
they would not be able to take part in the decision on that budget application. 
 
Councillors are asked to declare any interest they may have in the business on 
the agenda, and/or indicate that Section 106 of the Local Government Finance 
Act 1992 applies to them. 
  

3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 

Appendix A 

 The minutes of the previous Braunstone Park and Rowley Fields Community 
Meeting, held on 14 February 2012 and from the special meeting held on 20 
March 2012, are attached and Members are asked to confirm them as a correct 
record.  
 

This next part of the agenda covers items where input from 
you on issues that affect your community is welcomed. 
 
4. RECYCLING  
 

 

 Information will be provided on the new recycling service for flats and residents 
will have an opportunity to raise general queries relating to recycling.   
 

5. PRINCE'S TRUST  
 

 

 A representative from Leicestershire Fire and Rescue will be in attendance to 
present an overview of the work done by the Prince’s Trust and will provide 
guidance on how local young people can become involved with the trust.  
 

6. CHOICE ADVICE SERVICE  
 

 

 Information will be provided on the Choice Advice Service which offers support, 
advice and information to parents and carers when they are applying for a 
school place for their child.  
 

7. COMMUNITY MEETING BUDGET  
 

 



 

 Councillors are reminded that they will need to declare any interest they 
may have in budget applications, and/or indicate that Section 106 of the 
Local Government Finance Act 1992 applies to them.  
 
There will be an update on the Community Meeting budget.  
 

8. DATES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS 2012/13  
 

 

 Meeting dates for 2012/13 are set out below: 
 

• Tuesday 12 June 2012, 5:30pm 

• Tuesday 14 August 2012, 5.30pm 

• Tuesday 16 October 2012, 5.00pm 

• Tuesday 18 December 2012, 5.00pm 

• Tuesday 19 February 2013, 5.00pm 

• Tuesday 16 April 2013, 5.30pm  
 

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 
 

 

 



 

 
 
 

Help us to make improvements! 
 
Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an 
Evaluation sheet to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank 
you. 
 

 
 

For further information contact 
  
Palbinder Mann, Democratic Services Officer, Leicester City Council, Town Hall, 
Town Hall Square, Leicester, LE1 9BG 
 
Phone 0116 229 8814 
Fax      0116 229 8819 
 
Palbinder.Mann@leicester.gov.uk  
 
www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings 
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Your Community, Your Voice 
 

Record of Meeting and Actions 
 
5:00 pm, Tuesday, 14 February 2012 
Held at: Braunstone United Reformed Church, Gooding Avenue 
 
Who was there: 
 

Councillor Michael Cooke 

Councillor Anne Glover 

Councillor Wayne Naylor 
 

 

Appendix A1
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INFORMATION SHARING   
 
 

The following information stands were sited in the room. Members of the public 
visited the stands and were given an opportunity to meet Councillors, Council staff 
and service representatives:- 
 

 Clockwise Credit Union 

 Police Issues 

 City  Warden 

 Neighbourhood Housing Office 

 Citizens Advice Bureau 

 Advice on Winter Heating 

 Ward Councillors and General Information 
 
At the conclusion of this informal session members of the public were invited to take 
their seats and take part in the formal session of the meeting. 
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39. FILMING OF MEETING  
 
The Chair advised the meeting that a request had been received from a student to 
film the proceedings of the Community Meeting.  All present were asked if they 
agreed to this.  No objections were raised, so the meeting was filmed. 
 
40. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Councillors were asked to declare any interest they had in the business on the 
agenda, and/or indicate if Section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 
applied to them. 
 
No such interests were declared. 
 
41. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 14 December 2011 were approved as a correct 
record. 
 
42. BRAUNSTONE HALL  
 
The Chair introduced Sir Peter Soulsby, the City Mayor, to the Meeting.   
 
Sir Peter explained that he had had early discussions with the Ward Members about 
issues in the Ward, so was aware of local issues of concern.  He had been very 
impressed by the Action Plan for the Ward and considered that it could become a 
model for other Wards. 
 
Sir Peter advised the meeting that he was aware of concern about finding a suitable 
use for Braunstone Hall.  He shared this concern, as it was recognised that the Hall 
was important to the history of Leicester, as well as the area, and he made the 
following points:- 
 

 Although there were issues with the building, it was structurally sound and most 
of the problems were superficial.  However, care needed to be taken to ensure 
that the building did not deteriorate further; 
 

 Better use could be made of the stable block; 
 

 Two parties initially had expressed an interest in the Hall, but it was felt that 
there now was only one party with a serious interest in the property.  They were 
interested in using the Hall for the leisure and hospitality industry; 

 

 The interested party had a proven track record of using sensitive buildings well, 
but the cost of any scheme could be a problem.  It could be too expensive for the 
new user to meet the full costs of making the building usable, so the Council was 
negotiating the level of help it could give.  There was confidence that agreement 
could be reached; 
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 Negotiations also were underway on how public access to the grounds could be 
maintained; 

 

 It was hoped that all negotiations could be concluded by the summer; and 
 

 The Council originally had considered funding development of the Hall by selling 
some land at the corner of Oswin Road, but it was felt that it would be a shame 
to do this, as the land had ecological value.  This sale also would complicate the 
issues involved in bringing the Hall back in to use and the land had no 
relationship to the site of the Hall.  Funding for this development should be clear 
and straightforward. 

 
The following points were then made in discussion:- 
 

 The possibility of selling land at the corner of Hinckley Road and Winstanley 
Drive had not been considered.  It was part of the school site, so did not link 
naturally with Braunstone Hall.  A strategic objective in the Ward was to develop 
land for housing whenever possible and the land on this corner was the second 
prime site in the Ward; 
 

 The development being considered was very exciting and would give the Hall a 
sustainable future.  Detailed plans had not been seen by the Council yet, but any 
development would need to be done in a way that was satisfactory for the 
building and the community; 

 

 The Council was aware that public opinion was that the worst option for the Hall 
would be for the developer to do something that shut local people out, so would 
be robust in its negotiations with the developer on that aspect of his plans.  
However, he had always stated that there would be a level of community use; 

 

 The Hall would be leased to the developer, so the Council would retain 
ownership of the site; 

 

 The Council had worked successfully with this developer in the past and was 
confident that it could do so on this occasion.  Previous examples of the 

in Western Park.  All had been developed differently.  However, the meeting still 
had some concerns that access to Braunstone Hall would not be maintained; 

 

 There currently was no fence round the area, but if people were using the Hall, it 
could help security if one was erected; 

 

 An important consideration in current negotiations was ensuring that whatever 
was provided at the Hall was affordable for the community.  Better use could be 
made of the stable block, which could help with the provision of affordable 
facilities; 

 

 The Council wanted appropriate facilities to be provided for community use, 
alongside the development of the Hall.  For example, a café could benefit from 
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passing trade and provide a useful facility.  It was important that the community 
endorsed such facilities, as it then was more likely to use them.  The stables and 
gardens would not be part of the area leased to the developer, which gave good 
opportunities to provide facilities; 

 

 The potential for vandalism would be reduced once the Hall was in use; 
 

 It was suggested that a check could be made to see if the large Cedar tree at the 
rear of the Hall had a Tree Preservation Order on it, but it was noted that the 
Council could not place such Orders on its own trees; 

 

 The City Mayor undertook to come to the Community Meeting to explain what 
was happening with the development if it an agreement had not been reached by 
early summer; 

 

 The Council was fully aware of the condition of the Hall and was keeping it wind 
and water-tight.  The potential developer had asked the Council to ensure that 
the roof was in good condition and it was anticipated that this would be checked 
within the next two months.  The developer would be doing his own surveys as 
well; 

 

 It was not possible to make detailed plans at this stage, but it was anticipated 
that, if agreement could be reached before the summer, it would be 
approximately 6  12 months before the redevelopment was started.  This 
allowed time for approvals such as detailed planning permission and listed 
building consent to be obtained; 

 

 The Council preferred not to enter in to some kind a profit-sharing arrangement 
for this project, as it would complicate arrangements for the use of the Hall.  
However, this option could not be ruled out completely; 

 

 Part of the reason for the condition of the Hall was that it had been in a poor 
condition when it was transferred from County Council ownership to City Council 
ownership, but it was recognised that it had taken too long to find a use for the 
property. 

 

Action Action by Deadline 

If the development of Braunstone 
Hall has not been agreed by the 
early summer, the City Mayor to 
attend the Community Meeting to 
explain why 

City Mayor  Early summer 

 
 
43. PRINCE'S TRUST  
 
It was noted that, as no-
this item had been deferred to the next meeting. 
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44. CHOICE ADVICE SERVICE  
 
As no-one from the Choice Advice Service was able to come to this meeting, 
consideration of this item was deferred. 
 
45. WARD ACTION PLAN UPDATE  
 
NOTED: 

1) that it was proposed to bring an annual report on the Ward Action Plan 
to the next meeting; 
 

2) that each Ward Councillor had their own responsibilities under the Ward 
Action Plan, details of which are attached at the end of these minutes for 
information. 

 
46. COUNCILLORS UPDATE  
 
The Chair presented the following update on current issues in the Ward:- 
 

 The development on the Bendbow Rise School site was moving in to Phase 2; 
 

 Plans had been drawn up for development on Winforde Crescent; 
 

 There was less anti-social behaviour in Braunstone than any other part of the 
City.  This was largely due to confidence and pride in the area, generated by 
good policing and partnership working, which made people less tolerant of anti-
social behaviour; 

 

 Managers at the Youth House had invested in the Street Vibe youth team, which 
would take over the running of the Youth House.  This was not a Council-funded 
team; 

 

 B-Inspired had recently sponsored a meeting of all heads of primary schools to 
discuss attainment; 

 

 Braunstone had one of the lowest levels of educational attainment in the City, so 
a Steering Group had been established through which to share experience and 
best practice.  This included representatives of secondary schools, which was 
encouraging the primary and secondary sectors to work together for mutual 
benefit; and 

 

 Health inequalities in the area were high.  It therefore was proposed to establish 
a working group to consider the issues involved.  Data was now available at 
Ward level, so the group could focus on issues of particular concern to the Ward.  
Key partners already were working together as a long-term project to address 
health issues and it was hoped that B-Inspired could sponsor a one-day event to 
drive this forward. 
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During discussion on this, some members of the community felt that anti-social 
behaviour was still being experienced in the Ward.  Many elderly people lived in the 
areas where this was happening who felt they could not leave their homes.  In reply, 
the Chair advised that the Council had funded research in to issues for the elderly 
and was in the process of appointing a volunteer co-ordinator.  This person would 
encourage community organisations, such as befriending services.  Details of any 
problems identified could be passed to the Ward Councillors for investigation. 
 
In addition, it was noted that work was on-going on reducing the number of rogue 
traders in the City.  It was hoped that Leicester could become the first City nationally 

 
 
Problems in getting appointments at the Merridale Medical Centre in Fullhurst 
Avenue were discussed.  The meeting was reminded that similar concerns 
previously had been successfully discussed with doctors from the Centre at a 
Community Meeting and it was suggested that this approach could be tried again. 
 
The Chair advised that Mums Supporting Mums was creating a Braunstone-based 
on-line community radio service.  Further details of this were available from the Ward 
Members. 
 

Action Action by Deadline 

Doctors from the Merridale Medical 
Centre in Fullhurst Avenue to be 
invited to a meeting to discuss 

in getting appointments at the 
Centre 

Palbinder Mann, 
Democratic 
Services Officer 

As soon as 
possible 

 
 
47. BUDGET  
 
NOTED: 

1) that the grant application from Leicester Housing Association for a 
remote camera would not be supported, as it was felt that this was an 
inappropriate type of camera, in view of problems experienced with 
previous ones; 
 

2) that, before the grant applications for Young Stars Dodgeball (from Vicky 
Hudson) and a celebration of African and Caribbean roots and culture 
(from Ajani Women and Girls Centre) could be considered, further 
information was needed on how these projects would benefit the 
residents of the Ward; and 

 
3) that, although a grant had been approved to Angels and Monsters for 

new play equipment, the request for a grant for repairs was still being 
discussed, (minute 36, 14 December 2011 referred). 

 
 
48. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
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a) Discussion with City Mayor 
 
The meeting was invited to raise questions and comments about issues that were 
not specific to the Ward with Sir Peter Soulsby, the City Mayor.  As a result, the 
following matters were discussed:- 
 

 The Council had to take action over its offices at New Walk Centre, as the 
buildings were crumbling.  Capital funding for this had been set aside for this 
purpose; 
 

 Three options for new Council offices at New Walk were being considered: 
o buy somewhere else; 
o use various buildings across the City centre; or 
o rebuild the offices / redevelop the site, (probably with a partner, due to 

the costs involved). 
The third option currently was the favoured one, as the site was a good one, but 
no decision on this had been taken yet; 

 

 New Walk Centre occupied an important corner site, so the opportunity could be 
taken to provide something architecturally pleasing and reflective of the rest of 
New Walk; 
 

 Approximately 1,600 Council staff currently were based at New Walk Centre, 
which was a small proportion of the total number of staff employed by the 
Council; 

 

 One possibility was to relocate Council staff to various smaller buildings around 
the City Centre during the redevelopment of the New Walk Centre site and then 
possibly dispose of the other buildings as functioning offices when no longer 
needed for Council staff.  However, as the existing offices were not used as 
intensively as they previously had been, the current site could be redeveloped by 
demolishing and rebuilding one block at a time.  Full consideration had not yet 
been given to how this could work; 
 

 The Council had intended to use the former Post Office building in Bishop Street 
as a Customer Service Centre.  However, although a Customer Service Centre 

and location were not suitable for this use and it would be expensive to convert.  
It therefore would be preferable to find an alternative use for the building; 

 

 Members of the community felt that Christmas shopping in the City Centre had 
not been good.  They had found that some shops closed early, no-one was in 
the streets and it appeared that the shops in The Lanes area had not been 
encouraged to participate.  The City Mayor recognised these problems.  He 
noted that many people only shopped in the Highcross centre, so there was a 
need to encourage them to use the shops outside the centre.  The City Centre 
Manager had established the LE1 group to find ways of encouraging 
improvements, (such as improving sign posting, keeping pavements clean and 
establishing a retail circuit); 
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 The Lanes would not be gated.  A gateway in to the area was needed to 
encourage people to shop there and welcome them in, not keep them out.  In 
this way, visitors would be welcomed and would know that they were entering a 
special area; 

 

 Using accommodation over shops would be one way of encouraging people in to 
the City Centre.  It was noted that, when the Shires shopping centre had been 
built it had been proposed to have flats above it, but no investors could be found 
for that design.  However, things were changing and some flats had been 
provided when that shopping centre was redeveloped to become the Highcross 
centre.  There also was a lot of potential space above other shops in the City 
Centre that could be considered for accommodation; 

 

 Members of the community commented that the High Street was not an 
attractive route and seemed to have no life to it.  Ways of improving this could be 
to have an open market along the route at Christmas.  In response, it was noted 
that there were problems servicing retail premises in the City centre, as there 
were no back streets in that area and many shops backed on to each other.  
Compromises therefore had had to be made about letting lorries access the 
shops in the mornings, but these vehicles could cause damage to the 
pavements; 

 

 Ways of bringing more life to the High Street had been considered, but it was felt 
that there could be greater potential for improving the area by focussing on St 
Nicholas Place.  This area deserved to be more than a car park and could be 
used to draw people to that end of the High Street, (for example, by providing 
squares and seating that were lacking in other parts of the City); 

 

 Consideration also was being given to how connections could be made between 
different parts of the City centre.  Redesigning St Nicholas Square could be one 
way of achieving this.  For example, some of the road carriageway could be 
used, without reducing the capacity of the road, to enable wider, more attractive 
pavements to be provided.  This would help to make pedestrian routes more 
obvious and easy to use. 

 
On behalf of all present, the Chair thanked the City Mayor for attending.  In reply, the 
City Mayor thanked the meeting for the questions that had been raised. 
 
b) Riverside School Site 
 
Paul Leonard-Williams, a resident of Rowley Fields, explained that, as Rowley Fields 

Unofficial access had been available to the site for this purpose for a number of 
years, which also provided a route through to Aylestone Meadows.  Therefore, when 
it was proposed that the site should be used as part of the Football Foundation 
project and Ellesmere College decided to move to the site, it was felt that the 
opportunity should be taken to regularise access arrangements. 
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Residents had worked with the Football Foundation to maintain access and it had 
been agreed at a previous meeting that residents would be involved in the 

August 2011 referred).  This liaison had been undertaken with officers working on 
the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) project, as this was funding the 
development of the educational use of the site. 

 
A consultation had been carried out in Autumn 2011, but the questions had not 
related to access, being more concerned with whether people would be interested in 
joining activities / clubs at the redeveloped site.  The report prepared following this 

-
term proposal was to stop all access across the playing fields, on the grounds of 
safety, even though there already was a fence around the school buildings, and 
those buildings were some way from the route used by residents.)  Residents had 
responded to the report, raising strong objections to access being stopped. 

 
In order to maintain access to the site, residents were requesting that an area of land 
away from the school buildings be designated as shared fields for use by the 
community and the school.  This would be a separate area to that identified for the 
Football Foundation project.  It was recognised that BSF schools had to be secure, 
but it was hoped that a campaign could be started to gain formal access for residents 
to the site. 
 
The Chair confirmed that the report produced following the consultation period had 

arising from the Community meeting held on 16 August 2011 as being outside of the 
time frame for the consultation.  The Ward Action Plan contained a requirement to 
ensure that community facilities were provided for people living in Rowley Fields, but 
it was acknowledged that this situation would not be easy to resolve.  
 
The following points were then made in discussion:- 
 

 It currently was proposed that there should be no public access to the site.  This 

of the site.  This would be particularly inconvenient for less mobile people; 
 

 The school site currently was well used by dog walkers and cyclists, many of 
whom came from outside Rowley Fields; 

 

 The scale of use of the school site meant that a lot of people would be affected if 
access was lost; 

 

 It was felt that enough evidence existed to enable the route through the school 
grounds to be claimed as a public right of way.  This would be pursued by the 
Ward Members; and 

 

 Councillor Naylor suggested that he could include details of the campaign to 
retain access to the Riverside site on his virtual surgery. 
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Action Action by Deadline 

The possibility of claiming a right of 
way through the Riverside site to be 
investigated 

Ward Members As soon as 
possible 

Details of the campaign to retain 
access to the Riverside site to be 
included on the virtual surgery 

Councillor Naylor As soon as 
possible 

 
c) Jubilee Parties 
 
It was noted that Be Inspired hoped to host three parties in the summer to celebrate 

 
 
d) Bus Services 
 
Councillor Naylor advised the meeting that problems with bus services were being 
investigated.  Anyone who had experienced problems was invited to pass details to 
the Ward Councillors. 
 

Action Action by Deadline 

Details of problems experienced 
with bus services to passed to the 
Ward Members for investigation 

All  As soon as 
possible 

 
e) Next Meeting 
 
NOTED: 
 that the next meeting would be held on 17 April 2012 at the Oak Centre. 
 
 
49. CLOSE OF MEETING  
 
The Chair thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 7.10 pm. 
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50. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
There were no apologies for absence.  
 
51. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest.  
 
52. BUDGET  
 
There was a discussion on the Community Meeting budget.  
 
The following applications were submitted for consideration. 
 

 Launch event of the Health Strategy in Braunstone Park and Rowley Fields. 
Braunstone Park and Rowley Fields Ward Councillors, - £2,500. 

 
It was explained that the application was to help fund the launch event of the Health 
Strategy for the Braunstone Park and Rowley Fields Ward.  
 
RESOLVED: 

that the application be supported and £2,500 be allocated subject to 
final approval from the relevant Cabinet Lead. 

 
53. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS 2012/13  
 
It was agreed that the dates for future meetings would be emailed to the Members 
who would confirm whether they were ok.  
 
54. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 
There were no items of urgent business.  
 
55. CLOSE OF MEETING  
 
The meeting closed at 12:40pm.  
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